
Colorado Columbine Chapter, ANG 
Chapter Minutes 
June 20, 2011 

 
The meeting was called to order by the President, Vicki Makings, at 
7:11 p.m.   
 
Sec: Luron Porter reported that minutes from the May Chapter 
meeting were approved by the board and on the website. 
 
Treasurer: Terri Dorr was absent but left a report stating the total of 
all accounts was $6,824. 
 
1st VP:  Cynthia Land mentioned the evening’s program would be 
Jennifer Riefenberg teaching her class on buttons embellishments. 
 
 Karen Race will be teaching the laying tool case in July. (Kay 
Plante is doing the  finishing work on Karen’s piece.)  Karen has 
the materials needed for the case  listed on the website.  You can use 
any color you want – and she recommends #4  braid over chord.  
 
 September’s class will be instructions on how to finish the laying 
tool and will be  taught by Kay Plante.  
 
 October’s class will be with Ritta Smith and will be the Kelly 
Clark piece for  Breast Cancer.  Kelly will donate 20% of the cost to 
the Susan Kolman  Foundation for Breast Cancer.  
 
A discussion followed about the proper permission/authority to show 
photos of projects on blogs, websites, etc.  There were many 
suggestions: “We only need ANG photo release form”, “Just need an 
email OK”, Call ANG headquarters about copyrights”, etc. This matter 
has been discussed before and apparently will be again.  (Tabled for 
further discussion by the board.) 
 
Sally Schwein-Wicks reported 22 people in attendance and introduced 
a new member, Karen Barton.   
 
Webmaster: Madonna - no report. 
 
Historian: Julie Storick - no report.  Vicki thanked Julie for her work on 
the scrapbook. 
 
Corresponding Secretary: - no report 



 
Hospitality: Vicki thanked Lea Kushner for the refreshments. 
 
Past President:  Jane Mailand did a “tongue-in-cheek” report and 
advised everyone to take advantage of the first day of summer, which 
was the following day.  Longer day = more stitch time. 
 
New business: Vicki mentioned her recent trip to Southern France and 
how wonderful it was. She was wearing a beautiful Souleiado scarf. 
 
Sally Schwein-Wicks has a lot of solid wood pieces and at least 200 
water based paints that she is willing to give away.  They could be 
good projects for children. 
 
Vickie Shigley said there was going to be a felting class at the church 
on Thursday, 6-23 and there was room for one more person.  Cost is 
$60.   
 
Show and Tell: Vicki Makings displayed her Crescent Moon Santa and 
the Star Santa. 
  
The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Luron Porter, Secretary 


